




























































































January 13, 2021 

 

 

 

State Disaster Medical Advisory Committee (SDMAC) 

Vaccine Subcommittee 

Via email: dhssdmac@dhs.wisconsin.gov 

 

Dear Vaccine Subcommittee Members, 

 

I write today as a loved one of someone who works in the grocery industry. 

 

I ask that there be reconsideration and that you include the food supply industry in tier 1B of the COVID-

19 vaccination plan.  CDC guidance on the COVID-19 vaccine distribution was released even before the 

announcement of a vaccine, and had the food supply industry listed as part of tier 1B, as essential public 

facing workers. 

 

I am disheartened to hear the committee is not following this guidance and is instead recommending 

the food supply industry should receive the vaccine as part of tier 1C. 

 

All healthcare workers, public safety workers and child care center workers are factored in tier 1A and 

1B.  Grocery workers and food supply essential workers were also mentioned in the same breath as 

these industries since early March of 2020 and called “Heroes”.  Yet, my loved one now doesn’t have the 

same hope these other front-line heroes are getting. 

 

Please reconsider your revised plan for Tier 1B to include grocery workers and others critical in the food 

supply.   

 

Food is essential to the survival for all mankind, regardless of age.  Employees in the grocery industry 

have been working tirelessly to ensure people have the food and supplies they need available to them in 

order to follow the “Shelter in Place” and  “Safer at Home” orders set forth by the state of Wisconsin.   

My loved one and their co-workers need to remain healthy.  Without them we will have a much larger 

issue on our hands in keeping food available to all Wisconsin residents. 

 

To watch my loved one leave the house for 10 months and put themselves at risk out in the public to 

ensure all of us have food on the table has been so hard.  For them to have this glimmer of hope for a 

timely vaccine ripped out of their hands is a shame.  Please reconsider. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Certco employee family member 

mailto:dhssdmac@dhs.wisconsin.gov
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State Disaster Medical Advisory Committee (SDMAC) 

Vaccine Subcommittee 

Via email: dhssdmac@dhs.wisconsin.gov 

 

Dear Vaccine Subcommittee Members, 

 

I write today as an employee of Certco, Inc.  We are a wholesale grocery distributor who service 

independent grocery stores in Wisconsin, along with other states in the upper Midwest.  We are owned 

by the grocery stores that we service. 

 

I ask that there be reconsideration and you include our industry in tier 1B in the COVID-19 vaccination 

plan.  CDC guidance on the COVID-19 vaccine distribution was released even before the announcement 

of a vaccine, and had our industry listed as part of tier 1B, as essential public facing workers. 

 

I am disheartened to hear the committee is not following this guidance and is instead recommending 

our industry should receive the vaccine as part of tier 1C. 

 

All healthcare workers, public safety workers and child care center workers are factored in tier 1A and 

1B.  Grocery workers and food supply essential workers were also mentioned in the same breath as 

these industries since early March of 2020 and called “Heroes”.  Yet, we are now left without the benefit 

of hope that these same individuals are getting. 

 

Please reconsider your revised plan for Tier 1B to include our industry.   

 

Moving the age tier down to include individuals above age 70, instead of 75 years of age, is protecting a 

new group that has been kept safe by the State orders to stay home, and they have been fed due to us 

and the stores we service. 

 

Food is essential to the survival for all mankind, regardless of age.  My coworkers and I have been 

working tirelessly to ensure people have the food and supplies they need available to them in order to 

follow the “Shelter in Place” and “Safer at Home” orders set forth by the state of Wisconsin.   Without 

me and my co-workers remaining healthy and the grocery store workers staying healthy, we will have a 

much larger issue on our hands in keeping the food available to all Wisconsin residents. 

 

To be called heroes for 10 months and have this glimmer of hope for a vaccine ripped out of our hands is 

a shame.  Please reconsider. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Brooke Myers  

mailto:dhssdmac@dhs.wisconsin.gov
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